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From: Ayalew, Eyasu
To: McPherson. Kathryn (UTC)
Cc: Pon, Yolanda
Subject: RE: Ridwell compliance with UTC
Date: Friday, March 27, 2020 4:42:54 PM
Hi Kathryn,

Thank you for your update on Ridwell status with UTC and | look forward to hearing from you about
the status of classification after the April 17 hearing. Solid waste collection from commercial and
residential households is considered an essential service under the “stay at home” order and they
are not required to close at this time.

Have a good weekend!
Eyasu

From: McPherson, Kathryn (UTC) [mailto:kathryn.mcpherson@utc.wa.gov]
Sent: Friday, March 27, 2020 1:59 PM

To: Ayalew, Eyasu <eayalew@kingcounty.gov>

Cc: Pon, Yolanda <Yolanda.Pon@kingcounty.gov>

Subject: RE: Ridwell compliance with UTC

[EXTERNAL Email Notice! ] External communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not
click or open suspicious links or attachments.

The company has a Brief Adjudicative Preceding scheduled for April 17 to determine
classification of the company as a solid waste company. The company has applied for an
application of certificate of necessity. | will have more information after. However, at this
time, staff’s opinion is that they are working towards compliance, they still are operating
without the authority of the commission.

Is this company still operating during the shutdown? Have they requested to be considered
“essential,” and if so, in what category?

Sincerely,

Kathryn McPherson
Investigator, Solid Waste Enforcement

This email/letter states the informal opinions of commission staff, offered as technical
assistance, and are not intended as legal advice. We reserve the right to amend these opinions
should circumstances change or additional information be brought to our attention. Staff's
opinions are not binding on the commission.

From: Ayalew, Eyasu <eavalew@kingcounty.gov>

Sent: Friday, March 27, 2020 11:15 AM

To: McPherson, Kathryn (UTC) <kathryn.mcpherson@utc.wa.gov>
Cc: Pon, Yolanda <Yolanda.Pon@kingcounty.gov>

Subject: Ridwell compliance with UTC
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Hi Kathryn,

Ridwell proposed to move to a bigger facility located at 1920 Occidental Ave S, Unit A, Seattle and
have submitted a Notice of Intent to operate under solid waste permit exemption. We would like to
verify with you first if they have been in compliance with the requirements of UTC for their pickup
service so that we can finalize our review. We are happy to share their Notice of Intent document
with UTC if you would like to see what they are proposing.

Thank you for your assistance!

Eyasu Ayalew, MS, RS

Health and Environmental Investigator 111
Solid Waste, Rodent and Zoonotic Program
Environmental Health Services Division
Public Health-Seattle & King County

401 51 Avenue, Suite 1100
Seattle, WA 98104
Phone: (206)-477-0184





